
Lancashire Safeguarding Children Board   Room 39/40, County Hall, Preston PR1 0LD

Denise Johnson
Director of Development, Enterprise and Communities and Designated Safeguarding Officer
South Ribble Borough Council
Civic Centre
West Paddock
Leyland
Lancashire
PR25 1DH

19th September 2016

Dear Denise

The purpose of my letter is to provide feedback with regard to the Section 11 Challenge 
Event that took place on 11th July 2016. 

Overall, I thought the Challenge Event was positive and productive. It provided a good 
opportunity to discuss the action plans for South Ribble Borough Council. It was good to see 
the progress made with regard to the safeguarding of children and young people within the 
borough and identified good practice, for example, the Safeguarding Champion Meetings. 

Furthermore, I was pleased to note the robust action plans in place for the two ambers 
identified and look forward to hearing how this is progressed.

Kind regards

Jane Booth
Independent Chair
Lancashire Safeguarding Children Board


